DCAT Executive Board Meeting Notes Thursday August 27, 2015-1:30pm

Present: Doug Shull, Darin Thompson, Linda Coby, Phil Clifton, Kimberly Garrison, Sarah Hohanshelt (CPPC Coordinator). 

Absent: Jim Kingery
Introductions/Call Meeting to order:  Introduction of Mike McInroy new DHS Service Area Manager for Area 5 and Lynette Judd Executive Director CRISP in Madison County. Call to order by Doug 
Approval of Agenda: Phil “move to approve agenda” Linda second. Motion Carried 5-0.
Approve Meeting Minutes: Darin “move to approve the 4-23-15 & 6-12-15 DCAT Board Minutes and the 6-18-15 DCAT Phone Board Minutes.” Kim second, Motion Carried 5-0. 

Announcements: New Business: 
1. Lynette Judd Executive Director CRISP – Madison County. Discussion FY 15 & 16 Parents Café programming and Budgets. – 10 minutes

Lynette Judd explained the use of the FY 15 budget for the new Parent Café Program and how the pilot program was formed and started during its first year. She discussed the new budget and how more parents will be involved in FY 16 now that the set-up, training of staff, etc. is now complete. Board was pleased with the program concept and how parents took responsibilities for the program success as well as learning from other parents. 
2. Mike McInroy - Service Area Manager (SAM) – DHS SAM Updates FY 16
The Board welcomed Mike to the Indianola DCAT Cluster. Mike explained his new role to the Indianola DCAT Board. He discussed the availability of money over the next year or two and talked about the lack of much money for transfer of funds for at least FY 17. As the discussion progressed he became aware of that the Indianola DCAT has always held back two State Allocations and could (with very little or no assistance) still function fully for about 2-3 years. This was considered very good money management. The Board thanked Mike for coming down. 
3. DCAT Governance Budget Reviews For FY 2015 & 2016 – Joe Burke 

Joe went through the FY 15 budget showing we spend out approximately       $311,000.00 in funds for our six core DCAT/CPPC Contracts and Mini Grants. The budget will allow for about $326,441.00 to be carried over into FY 16. Most budgets spent out close to 90-95% of the money allocated. The money not spent will be carried over for the FY 16 budget. Final (to the penny) numbers will not be available until about January 2016 (last FY we were accurate to the penny. For FY 16 all five core programs were 100% funded and we have 11 mini grants under two Contract that are also fully funded for the new fiscal year. We had 100% accuracy on our GAX Reimbursement Request for FY 15 when submitted to the State.

4. DCAT Governance Board End of Year Contract Reviews FY 15 
Discussion will be led by Joe Burke DCAT Coordinator and Sarah Hohanshelt CPPC Coordinator.

Core Projects:

Sarah gave a full report on activities from ALS PALS and Community Partnership for Protecting Children. She handed out a print-out of   the CPPC activities, etc. for the FY 15 CPPC/Community Support Contracts. Sarah had one of her busiest years. (See her year in report online at www.cppconline1.com as we began the transition from DHS Family Team Meetings no longer being under DCAT control and the end of FY 15. Sarah did workshops for State CPPC Conferences etc. as well as being asked to assist with many CPPC related questions throughout the State of Iowa. Joe served on the State CPPC Executive Committee. Joe and Sarah (with the approval of the approval of the DCAT/CPPC Steering Committee) decided to pilot the use of the State Consensus process for recommendations to the Board for funding for the FY 16 mini grants. Keith Wunder (State Expert) came down for two days and trained Joe to facilitate and had Sarah as information expert and score keeper for the Consensus process. The DCAT/CPPC steering committee divided into two groups and come up with Consensus scores (as well as narrative) for each of the proposals. The highest scores ever were received from the DCAT/CPPC Steering Committee voting members on their review of DCAT/CPPC for FY 15. This in part to Sarah’s new orientation program as well as slight modifications to the meeting process and discussion of the four strategies during the monthly meetings and of course the Consensus process.
With Madeline leaving her Family Team Meeting job in May for a new position, Joe took over Family Team Meeting coordination, etc. until the FTM’s were handed over to the new contractors on July, 1 2015.

 Joe also reviewed the Family Assistance use by area and by type of service for FY 15. All reports from this meeting, etc. can be viewed at www.cppconline1.com in Joe’s FY 15 DCAT Annual Report after December 1, 2015. 
Deliverables and Performance Measures have been met for all core contracts; mini grants and all Contracts were in compliance for FY 15.
The Board Members thanked Joe and Sarah for their continued excellent service the Indianola DCAT Cluster. 

Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

There were no additional questions or comments from the Board. The next regular meeting will be the Thank You Lunch to the Governance Board at Wildwood Hills Ranch on October 23rd at Noon.  
 Linda entertained a motion to adjourn. Darin second. Motion carried 5-0. 
Meeting adjourned at 2:20 pm. 
